
Response of the State of Qatar regarding the report of the 
Secretary-General submitted to the United Nations General 

Assembly pursuant to the resolution entitled "Unilateral economic 
measures as a means of political and economic coercion against 

developing countries" 

The State of Qatar opposes the imposition of unilateral coercive 
measures against any country in a manner contrary to the Charter of the 
United Nations and the principles of international law, including 
obligations under international human rights and humanitarian law, and 
the fundamental principles of the multilateral trading system, and in a 
manner that leads to adverse effects on human rights, economic and 
social development and humanitarian consequences for the population, 
especially the most vulnerable groups, and impedes the achievement of 
the Sustainable Development Goals. The State of Qatar stresses in 
particular the Oppose the imposition of any unilateral coercive measures 
that have negative humanitarian consequences or impede the delivery of 
basic humanitarian needs and the implementation of humanitarian 
activities. In this regard, the State of Qatar recalls  the Declaration on 
Principles of International Law concerning Friendly Relations and 
Cooperation among States in accordance with the Charter of the United 
Nations and  its support for General Assembly resolution 78/185, entitled 



"Unilateral economic measures as a means of political and economic 
coercion against developing countries". 

 


